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Yamaguchi University International Student Newsletter

— Dear students and alumni——

Yamaguchi University, Vice-

President(International Cooperation),
Director, International Student Center
Yuri Ishii

I hope everything is going well for you. Four years
have passed since I was appointed as the Director
of the International Student Center in April 2020.
That year was the first year of the pandemic and
no new international students were allowed to
enter Japan. Students who were already in Japan
had to have remote lectures and seminars. In
2022, the movement of students, both inbound and
outbound, gradually picked up, and last year, in
2023, the number of overseas students at YU
recovered to be over 400. In the second half of the
academic year of 2023, the YU Share House and
YU’s two international dormitories in Yoshida were

fully occupied again. Particularly in the YU Share

House, where three students share one
accommodation unit, students from various
countries, including dJapanese students, are

enjoying the experience of living with students
from different cultures. In January 2024, a
friendship exchange party was hosted by the
International Student Center for the first time in
three years. Overseas students from Yoshida and
Ube campuses performed dances and music, and
shared a wonderful time with academic and
administrative staff, and Japanese students.

We also had many visitors from our partner
universities last year. Visitors came to YU from the
University of Udayana (Indonesia), Kasetsart
(Thailand), Shandong University
(China), Northern Arizona University (United

University
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States), UCL (United Kingdom), the University of
Nairobi (Kenya), and Da-Yeh University (Taiwan)
to mention just some of them. At the same time,
Yamaguchi University’s activities abroad were
resumed. Alumni reunions were organized in
Kuala Lumpur (Malaysia) in August, and in Bali
(Indonesia) in September. Our alumni enjoyed
talking with their old friends and telling stories
about when they had been students at Y U. Some
of the alumni were meeting each other for the first
time since their graduation twenty years ago.
When they were talking with their old friends, they
looked as if they had returned to their student
days. Current students of the hosting university
and the children of some alumni were also in
attendance. I hope those young people may come to
The

reunions were truly enjoyable and heart-warming

study at Yamaguchi University someday.

events. I would like, once more, to express my
gratitude to all alumni who took part.

In addition to resuming its regular activities as
outlined above, the International Student Center
has also started a new program which is mainly
targeted at exchange students who come from an
The

consists of courses taught in English offered by the

English-language background. program
Faculty of Global and Science Studies and some
introductory courses offered by the Faculties of
Economics, Humanities, Education and the Joint
Faculty of Veterinary Medicine. A course for
experiencing Japanese culture is also included. The
Faculty of Science does not offer any courses in
English, but offers English language support if a
student has an appropriate background in natural
sciences. Exchange students used to have difficulty
attending standard faculty courses due to the
language barrier. With this new program, YU is
ready to accommodate students with little
knowledge of Japanese, or students who have N4-
level Japanese.

The International Student Center continues to
be committed to making Yamaguchi University a

forum for diverse wisdom in 2024.
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Manuscript Study Tour after 4 years

In the

students and Japanese students visit sightseeing

Faculty of Economics, international
spots in Yamaguchi Prefecture together by bus as
part of a tourism class. It is a good opportunity for
international students to get to know Yamaguchi,
and for Japanese students to practice inbound
correspondence. We used to visit Hagi, Nagato,
Mine, Hofu, etc. by bus every year before COVID-
19, but the tour was suspended for a while due to
the COVID-19 pandemic.

Here is an introduction to the Suo Oshima study
tour that took place on February 10, 2024.
Eighteen international students from various
China,
Thailand, and Bangladesh, participated in this Suo

backgrounds, including Indonesia,
Oshima tour. Suo Oshima is famous for its beach
resorts, campgrounds, and other outdoor tourism,
but in recent years, the number of wealthy
immigrants has been increasing, making it the
second highest per capita income municipality in
Japan in 2022, after COVID-19 pandemic.

Historically Suo Oshima sent many immigrants to
Hawaii, and the area is very tolerant of people
coming and going. Still, it is considered a high
threshold to move to an unfamiliar place. For this
Oshima has established

"Shimakuraso,”" a one-month trial stay facility for

reason, Suo
prospective immigrants. The foreign students were
very interested when they entered the old
Japanese-style house with a tokonoma (alcove) and

tatami mats.

Resumption of International Exchanges -
Two Chapters' Meetings of Overseas Alumni
Associations were held

The Pandemic that began in 2020 has been
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settled, and the international

exchange activities have resumed in earnest from

University's

this academic year. The meeting of the Malaysian
Chapter was held on August 8, 2023, at the UTM
Kuala Lumpur campus, where the Universiti
Teknologi Malaysia-Malaysia Japan International
Institute of Technology (UTM-MJIIT) is located,
and that of the Indonesian Chapter was also held
on September 15, 2023, at Udayana University.

In opening remarks at both meetings, YU’s
President TANIZAWA Yukio delivered a message
that the cooperation of alumni is indispensable for
the development of the University. At the event,
YU faculty members who are actively engaged in
educational and research exchanges with the
countries introduced their activities, and alumni
talked about their campus life at that time and
then they participated in panel discussions.

Both Malaysia and Indonesia are strategically
promoting educational and research exchanges as
YU’s priority countries. We will continue to actively

collaborate with both countries to produce

excellent human resources.

—— Message from an Alumnus ——

One year of study abroad is like four seasons

Sun Zhaoxin

China/Capital Normal University

Exchange Student in the Faculty of Global and
Science Studies (2022-2023)

Hello everyone. My name is Sun Teruxin from
Beijing, and I was an exchange student at
Yamaguchi University from October 2022 to
August 2023. Through the different spring,
summer, autumn and winter seasons from China, I
met many different people and made unforgettable
memories.
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When I first arrived in Japan, I had a great time
visiting various places with friends, such as
Universal Studios in Osaka and Kiyomizu Temple
in Kyoto. As I participated in International
Student Support events and interacted with people
from various countries and regions, I was able to
spend a vibrant fall like the leaves of autumn, free
from academic worries and homesickness.

However, after the happy days were over, I often
suffered from language barriers and nostalgia.
There were days when I felt my own shortcomings,
and I became impatient and anxious. Such times
felt like a winter filled with loneliness.

With the desire to enrich my study abroad
experience, I started working part-time at Bono at
Yamaguchi University. There were times of
hardship and failure, but a kind Japanese woman
I met helped me through it all. She not only
introduced me to good restaurants in Yamaguchi
City and taught me the tricks of the trade, but she
also participated in the Tanabata Festival with me.
Her presence supported me and gave me the
strength to move forward. Such a time was like
spring, when flowers bloomed lively after a harsh
winter.

After having gone through the trouble of getting
used to life in Japan, a regrettable goodbye came.
Fortunately, however, I had achieved my goals and
I was able to spend plenty of time with my friends.
I enjoyed Thai food in Japan with friends from
Thailand, received Taiwanese sweets from my
Chinese-Taiwanese friends, and Korean sweets
from my Korean roommate. We exchanged gifts
when we parted which I still keep in a safe place.
Such a time of year was like a summer of fireworks,
which would glow brilliantly in the midnight sky
and then vanish in an instant.

During the past year, I have met many friends,
achieved many short-term goals, and received
encouragement from many important people,
making my study abroad experience at Yamaguchi
University a truly wonderful one. I will always
remember this feeling of gratitude.

Many thanks.
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